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Dear Sirs,

We read with interest the paper “Dissociation of Caloric and 
Head Impulse Tests: A Marker of Menière’s Disease” [1].

The paper highlights the importance of video head 
impulse test (vHIT) in the instrumental assessment of ves-
tibular disorders, and speculates that a dissociation between 
vHIT and caloric test findings may represent a diagnostic 
marker of Menière’s disease.

Menière’s disease, due to its impact on patients’ day life 
and to the poor response to most of the conservative treat-
ments, represents one of the most challenging disorders in 
otolaryngologic and neurotological practice.

Our group, aware of the importance to early diagnose 
Menière’s disease and to exclude bilateral involvement when 
an ablative therapy is needed, has deeply investigated the 
instrumental aspects of Meniere’s disease. In 2016, we pub-
lished a paper titled “Assessment of Vestibulo-oculomotor 
Reflex in Menière’s Disease: Defining an Instrumental 
Profile” in the “Otology and Neurotology” journal [2]. Our 
study found similar results and clearly demonstrated a fre-
quency-dependent behavior of vestibulo-oculomotor reflex 
in a quite large sample of patients affected by Menière’s 
disease. Our study already speculated that the dissociation 
between vHIT and caloric test could represent a sort of 

instrumental marker of an “untreated Menière’s Disease” 
(patients treated with intratympanic gentamicin did not show 
these instrumental aspects).

We congratulate Hannigan and colleagues for their inter-
esting publication; the aim of this letter was just to underline 
the importance of our work that in our opinion contributed 
significantly to the scientific research in vestibular disorders.
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